Piedmont Regional Committee of the Balance of State Continuum of Care
Executive Committee Meeting

April 3, 2013
Meeting Minutes
Opening:  The meeting of the Piedmont Regional Executive Committee was called to order at 9:36am on Wednesday, April 3, 2013 via conference call led by Ed Hosack of CCM.
Present:

Ed Hosack- Cooperative Christian Ministry

Natalie Allen- Cardinal Innovations Healthcare Solutions
Nicole Dewitt- Community Link

Melissa McCullough- Union County Community Shelter

David Holston- Rowan Helping Ministries

Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from March 6 meeting were approved. 

Other Agenda Items:  none
Balance of State Updates:  Nicole gave the BoS Steering Committee update from April 2. CoC renewals were announced; the Balance of State was awarded $4, 241,627 in renewal funding. The BoS CoC application included 2 new applications this year. Tier 2 projects will be announced separately. Communities submitted their Regional Leads names to NCCEH. The PIT numbers are in for all 79 counties on their website at www.ncceh.org. County by county numbers will be posted later. They noted that the PIT count revealed some increases in unsheltered counts which were explained by the 16 new communities that conducted PITs for the first time and the addition of 130 beds in the BoS system. The Steering Committee received notice that an organization in Alamance County was applying for the Benevolence Farm NCHFA grant which would provide 12 units of transitional housing for women who are approaching release from incarceration. The committee members expressed concern that this project is not in line with HUD’s vision for the CoC, also the program description did not indicate that it was a homeless services program. It was determined that NCCEH would prepare a letter expressing our concerns with this project in response to their request for a letter of support from the CoC. Denise reported that funding through the ICCHP is again at risk. She asked Nicole Dewitt (Piedmont Region) and Paulette White (Pitt County) to lead the advocacy effort within the BoS once the steps are identified. Basically the funding for NCCEH to facilitate the BoS expires this year and there is ambiguity as to whether funding is in the state’s budget to continue the work. Nicole announced the 8th Annual PRC Housing Forum that is April 17. There is also a Veterans Stand Down in Hickory on April 26. 
2013 Housing Forum: Nicole will be sending out an email to finalize the volunteers for the Consumer Panel and the Provider Panel. Ed and Melissa will follow up with Nicole if their organization has anything to add to the gift bags that will be handed out at the housing forum. Ed asked all PRC executive members will recruit in your areas for participation in the housing forum. 
Local task force- Nicole will assist Gayle Whitehead of Davidson Count to identify the audience and schedule the May task force meeting. The Cabarrus group led by Ed Hosack is developing a resource guide of organizations and services in Cabarrus County. Melissa McCullough leads the meeting for Union County, since they have joined together with another group they meet monthly. Union County is planning an agency fair, last year 16 agencies participated, this year they are planning to have at least 25 agencies. 

Other Business- none
Meeting adjourned at 9:58 am. 
Next meeting is scheduled for May 1, 2013 at 9:58 via conference call. 
